## PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

J. Pepper Goslin ● John E. Schroeder ● Lori L. Crossen

Monday through Thursday, closed Friday | Hours: 6:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. | Meeting: First Monday, 7:00 p.m.



## Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting July 14, 2022 7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Providence Township Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting was held in the township municipal office on Thursday, July 14, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. Present were Township Manager Vicki Eldridge, Committee Members, Korleen Calkins, Marla Davis, Chris Harnish, Brian Longenecker, Bill Musser, Bill Shaffer, Roxanne Todd, Frank Voyner, Lori Walter, Warren Walter and one (1) observer.

The Township Manager opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Mrs. Eldridge gave an update on the trail corridor from Manor Township to Bart Township.

Several committee members shared they had been to the Safe Harbor Trestle. They were truly impressed with the trestle.

Mrs. Eldridge introduced Carey Kalupson, a part time township road crew member who has agreed to build the kiosk for the State Street Trailhead. The kiosk will be identical to the Fairview One Trailhead Kiosk. The funding for the kiosk will come from the Lancaster Bicycle Club Grant. The committee members and township road crew will assist with the onsite installation.

Korleen Calkins asked if the tulip poplar at the Fairview One Trailhead should be removed. It is getting really tall.

Committee members asked if signage could be installed to limit the speeds of electric bicycles on the trail. Some members have seen bikes going really fast. This could present dangerous conditions for children and other walkers.

Bill Shaffer asked if the Friends of the Strasburg Railroad ever plan to install the memorial they had discussed with the township years ago.

Marla Peifer agreed to investigate costs associated with installing cardio exercise stations on the trail.

Mrs. Eldridge asked if any member would be willing to volunteer at a parks/rec table at the township's National Night Out Event. Bill Shaffer and Chris Harnish agreed to staff the table.

Mrs. Eldridge announced the next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 8, 2022.

With no other business to transact, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.